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Case of John Jeanette Solstad Remø, discrimination because of transgender
Dear Mr Minister,
By this letter, I would like to indicate that I am very worried about the case of John Jeanette Solstad Remø. To her friends, ‘John Jeanette’ is just Jeanette. However, in public, she uses the full name – to highlight discrimination she and other transgender people in Norway continue to face. When she came out as transgender in 2010, it was relatively easy for John Jeanette to change her legal name. However, she was not allowed to change her legal gender. She was told she would need a compulsory ‘real sex conversion’ carried out by the Oslo University Hospital. This is based on a crude practice from the 1970s, which involves having your reproductive organs removed – and therefore becoming sterile. It also requires a psychiatric diagnosis, and you are forced to accept that you suffer from a mental disorder. John Jeanette refuses to put herself through this. It means all her official documents still refer to her as ‘Mr’ or ‘male’. Her transgender identity is public, and often commented on whenever she has to show some form of ID, such as when she checks into a hotel or borrows a book from the local library. As well as suffering discrimination and harassment, John Jeanette could also have problems getting appropriate health care. In October, the Norwegian government announced to amend the law so that persons can change their legal gender without compulsory medical treatment.

I would be very grateful if this law amendment could be decided and applied rapidly. John Jeanette and other transgender people should have the opportunity to lead the life they want to live, free from discrimination.
This letter has been written for pure humanitarian reasons. An answer from your part would be very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely

……………………………………….

cc:
Botschaft des Königreichs Norwegen

S.E. Herrn Sven Erik Svedman
Rauchstr. 1

D-10787 Berlin

Germany
